ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF APPEALS 

APRIL 24, 2012

The Board of Appeals of Zeeland Charter Township held a Regular 

Meeting in the Township Hall on April 24, 2012 at 7:00 PM.

Members present: Russ Mudget,   Ben Zwagerman, Rich De Leau, Bruce  Knoper, Dirk Pyle and Tom Oonk.  Absent:  Steve Walters.

Chairperson Russ Mudget  called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.
Motion by Knoper and supported by Zwagerman to approve the January 24, 2012 minutes.  Motion carried.

Secretary Oonk read the legal notice concerning the request of Todd Gerig of 6956 Riley Street on parcel # 70-17-15-100-031 for a variance from Section 3.12C of the Zeeland Charter Township Zoning Ordinance in order to place an accessory building in the front yard less than 400 feet from the street right of way.
Chairman Russ Mudget declared the public hearing opened.

Property owner Todd Gerig presented his request along with reasons, beyond his control, why the layout of his property would make it difficult to conform to the Ordinance.  His material included signatures from two adjoining neighbors supporting his request.  There were no other neighbors present.

Motion made by Knoper and supported by Pyle to close the public hearing.  Motion carried.

Motion by Knoper and supported by De Leau to approve the variance request with the following stipulations:

1. Location shall be same as shown on the plans provided.

2. Building shall have siding, shingles and trim work to match existing house.

Reasons supporting the motion to approve are: 
· County Health Department dictated house placement on lot by reserving area for septic system in rear yard leaving little choice for accessory building placement.

· Remaining area in rear yard is not conducive for accessory building placement.


Roll call vote as follows: Ayes; Zwagerman, De Leau, Knoper, Oonk.
Nays; Pyle, Mudget and by reason of absence, Walters.  Motion carried

Motion by Knoper supported by Pyle to waive the 30 day waiting period for the variance to go into effect. Motion carried by voice vote.

Motion by Pyle supported by Oonk to adjourn. Motion carried.

Adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Tom Oonk

Board Secretary
